

To: Montgomery College Community

From: Dr. DeRionne P. Pollard, President

Subject: Extension of Remote Status to August 1

Date: June 26, 2020

Good afternoon, Raptors. I hope you are heading into a well-deserved weekend break. My video message today shares some of your feedback on the equity and inclusion dialogues, including the upcoming one on "Say HER Name." There is also a special shout-out to part-time faculty members, and a reminder that the College will continue in remote working, teaching and learning status until at least August 1, when we will reevaluate.

Over the next two weeks Human Resources and Strategic Talent Management (HRSTM) will be communicating with managers, supervisors, and employees about several factors related to face-to-face or onsite working scenarios. Collecting this information will allow the College to make decisions about how/when face-to-face or onsite operations might be initiated. Please watch for this important communication.

Even as the county lowers more restrictions on public movements, please continue to observe health practices that protect us all: hand washing, covering your face, and social distancing. Have a safe weekend.